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May 9, 2025

Jerry Connolly

Chief A
Florida Southwestern State College
Department of Public Safety

8099 College Parkway

Fort Myers, Florida 33919

Subject: FCIC/NCIC Audit

Dear Chief Connolly:

This is written confirmation of the findings from our recent audit of your agency’s use of the
FCIC/NCIC system and handling of criminal history information. Our auditors, Criminal Justice
Information Consultants (CJIC) Sonya Edwards and Brendon Wikle, discussed these findings
with Mr. Dominic Schreiber at the conclusion of the audit.

The audit revealed your office is operating in compliance with FCIC/NCIC rules, regulations,
and user agreements. We wish to thank you and members of your agency for your continuing

efforts to operate in compliance with FCIC/NCIC requirements.

If you have any questions regarding this audit, please contact me or CJIC Sonya Edwards at
(850) 410-7126.

Sincerely,

Gt/

Lucy Saunders
Director
LS/se

cc: Mr. Dominic Schreiber, FCIC Agency Coordinator
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